Mr. Louis G. Lower, Director, Municipal Auditorium, Kansas City, Mo.

Dear Lou:

I am sending you a carbon copy of the letter that I have written Tony Hinkle. You can count on our playing the second game Saturday night, January 30.

By the way, you people promised to send me the financial report of our Kansas triple-header so that we could send one to each of the service teams with our remittance. Baker send but one copy to Earl Falkenstien, and we want two more. Won't you mail two more sheets to me here so that I can handle it as I explained in Kansas City?

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH